
 

October 22, 2024 

Dear Members, 

After another successful year the 2024 season is quickly ending.  I have a few announcements to bring to 

your attention.   

➢ Our annual meeting date is November 12, 2024, at the Elk’s Club, at 7:00 PM.  At the meeting 

we receive several manager and officer reports.  Most importantly will elect 3 people to fill 3 

expiring Board of Director seats.  Kris VanWagner will not be returning.  After 12 years of 

service Ernie Charelston will also not be returning.  Over Ernie’s 12 years of service, he has 

served as Secretary for 6 years and Treasurer for 3 years.  During his entire term he served on 

many committees, but his main service has been on the House Committee.  Ernie has 

volunteered for many projects and assisted in cooking when shorthanded.     Thanks to you 

both. 

➢ Over the last 16 years your restaurant and bar have been managed by Jamie Steinrotter.  She 

has been a very loyal and hard-working employee.  After some reflection and thought she has 

requested we find a new manager.  As she steps back from managing, she is looking forward to 

returning next year as a bartender and server.  Please take the time to thank her for her hard 

work and dedication.   

➢ At the meeting on November 12th, Kelli Hitchman (Chair of Nominating Committee) will be 

nominating Rob Bicknell, Marc Compeau and Chris Johnson to serve on the BODs to fill the 

vacancies for 3-year terms.   

➢ The restaurant will close and cease service on October 24, 2024. 

➢ The last day for the Proshop and course to be open and full service is October 31, 2024.  In the 

past we have allowed access to golf carts.  After some discussion we have decided to not 

allow access to our leased carts after the course is closed.  Last year we experienced people 

without cart passes and even nonmembers using the carts.  Some concerns about liability and 

potential damage requires us to limit access until we open in 2025.   However, members can 

still and play when weather permits.  As a reminder, please respect the course by not 

walking/playing the course when the temperatures are near or at freezing as that activity can 

cause unwanted damage to the turf.  

➢ Over the winter the Proshop will receive a badly needed facelift.  The facility will be slightly 

expanded.  New windows and doors, flooring, ceiling, counter will upgrade the facility.  We will 

begin the removal of the debris in early November.  As always, we encourage any members 

who wish to donate to this project to feel free to participate.   

Immediately after the annual meeting we will hold a Board of Directors meeting to elect officers.   We 

are very excited about the next chapter for the club in 2025. 



Hope to see you all on November 12th.  

Thank you. 
 
Skip Bisnett 
President 


